Welcome to

Ms Ramune Mimiene

Our new Clerk and RFO to the Stukeleys Parish Council
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November 2016 Magazine Cut-off Date

Cut-off date for the November 2016 Stukeleys Parish Magazine is

9am Monday 17*th October 2016

**** Please do not be late ****

FUTURE EVENTS
Mon 3rd Oct Parish Council Meeting 7.30 pm LSVH
Sat 8th Oct Mens Breakfast 9.00 am Grace Fellowship
Sat 15t Oct Ceilidh & Hog Roast 7.30 pm GSVH
Sat 15t Oct Harvest Supper 7.00pm LSVH
Sun 16th Oct Harvest Lunch 12.00 pm St Bartholomews
Sun 30t Oct Joint Songs of Praise Service 9.00am St Martins Church
Sat 5t Nov Fireworks & Bonfire Night 7.00 pm LSVH

Take a look at the Magazine website at www.stukeleysmag.co.uk
Email to: Martyn at martyn@stukeleysmag.co.uk
Post/drop in to: 7 Hill Close, Great Stukeley PE28 4AZ

Tel: 01480 432633 Mob: 07710 171924

Please include your phone number in case of queries.
Space in the magazine is limited, so articles should be about 300 words. This is to allow

as many people as possible the opportunity to contribute to the magazine. It would be
helpful if you could submit articles sized to an A5 page in Word or PDF.

We reserve the right to refuse an article, cut its length or hold it over to a later issue
without notice.

Please Note: This magazine is published by Martyn Fox with administrative and financial
support from The Stukeleys Parish Council. The opinions expressed are not necessarily
those of the Editor or of the Parish Council

A charge is made to advertise in this magazine. All enquiries should be directed to Martyn Fox
(Tel: 01480 432633) or Carole Pollock, the Clerk of the Parish Council (Tel: 01480 464817).

This Month

Page 5: About our new Parish Clerk

Pages 5-6: Stukeleys Parish Council News
Page 7: A date for your Diary

Page 8: Great StukeleyPark & Footbal Pitch

Pages 9-10 Little Stukeley Village Hall

Page 11: A Joint Songs of Praise Service

Page 15: Brick Lane Music Hall Outing
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Welcome to

Ms Ramune Mimiene,
Clerk and RFO to The Stukeleys Parish Council

A little bit about me:

| started working for The Stukeleys Parish Council in a position of a Clerk and
Responsible Financial Officer at the beginning of September this year. | love living in
Cambridgeshire and working for the local communities. | have been working for several
Parish Councils in Cambridgeshire since 2007 and have been awarded a CiLCA
certificate in Local Council Administration. | have also got a Quality Teacher Status.
Looking forward to working with you all!

Ramune Mimiene

Contact Details
Parish Councillors

Stuart Bell 533142
Karl Gasson (Chairman) 413925
Philip Hobson 455629
Sue Parkin 454085
Sally Smith 450356
Michael Womersely-Carter 07940 179536
Stef van den Haak 07714 660865

Ramune Mimiene (Parish Clerk) Email: clerk@thestukeleys-pc.gov.uk

County Councillors:
Sir Peter Brown 453062/411245
Peter Ashcroft 436669

District Councillor:
Keith Baker 890782




THE STUKELEYS PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Parish Council meets 1° Monday of the month, and usually does not meet in August,
but this year due to planning applications to be considered there was an extraordinary
PC meeting in August. Also, the Parish Council met in September and the next planned
PC meeting is on 3 October 2016. Please come along and have your say at the open
meeting which starts 7.15pm on the night. The Parish Council also held an
extraordinary PC meeting on Mon 19 Sep 2016 to co-opt 2 new Councillors and address
other business.

Applications discussed at 15 Aug 16 Extraordinary PC meeting:

i Alconbury Weald, Ermine Street — 16/01445/REM —
Submission of reserved matters (access, appearance,
landscaping, layout and scale) in respect of the construction of
a primary electrical substation, new landscaping, highways
works and ancillary works.
Following recommendation from the Planning Committee it was
RESOLVED to support the application as it was part of the
overall infrastructure improvements for Alconbury Weald.

i Alconbury Weald, Ermine Street — 16/01329/REM -
Application for approval of appearance, access, landscaping,
layout and scale in respect of the construction of 165 dwelling,
pocket park, associated highways, landscaping and ancillary
works.

Following recommendation from the Planning Committee it was
RESOLVED to support the application and the quality of the
design and detailing. There were no other concerns.

iii Alconbury Weald, Ermine Street — 16/01101/HZC —
Hazardous Substance Consent: Proposed storage of up to 49
tonnes of ISO Pentane (P5a Flammable Liquid — Category 1).
The Parish Council’s Planning Consultant advised that the
license application was being made following the grant of REM
for the erection of the IKO building earlier in the year. The
application was not strictly a planning matter and was made to
HDC for consent to store a hazardous substance within the site.
The location was remote from new residential areas and was to
be in a location where the manufacturing of IKO had been
previously approved- presumably the B2 elements of this were
known at the time — not sure hazardous substances were
mentioned.

For the limited information in the submission it was understood
the ISO Pentane was a highly flammable liquid used in the
manufacture of foam packaging. It was proposed to be stored in
a bespoke designed location.

Suggested comments for the Parish Council to submit were;
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provided that the hazardous substance was stored in properly designed
and managed environment then no objections to be raised.
The recommendation for the Planning Committee and the
Parish Councils Planning Consultant comments were
considered and discussed. The recommendation for the
Planning Committee was not supported and after discussion it
was RESOLVED to recommend refusal as the Parish Council
was concerned about the storage, processing and handling of
hazardous substances on Alconbury Weald and lack of
information that had been provided to the Parish.

iv Alconbury Weald, Ermine Street — 16/01546/FUL —
Construction of a 13,287 sgm. Building comprising B1(A),
B1(B), B1(C) and B8 uses, highways works, car parking,
landscaping, lighting, minor ground remodelling and associated
works.
Following recommendation from the Planning Committee it was
RESOLVED to support the application and the quality of the
design and purpose. There were no other concerns.

Applications discussed at 5 Sep 16 PC meeting:

i Land East of Steve’s Private Hire, Ermine Street — Town &
Country Planning(General Permitted
Development)(Amendment) Order 2001 — Proposed
telecommunications installation upgrade and associated works.

Recommend Approval

SPCis pleased to see 4G mobile upgrades extend out to the Stukeleys.

RESOLVED to recommend Approval.

i Champagne and Seafood Bar, Huntingdon Racecourse,
Thrapston Road, Brampton — 16/01583/FUL — Extension of
Seafood Bar to form Owners & Trainers Lounge

Recommend Approval

SPC recognises that businesses need to develop and grow.

RESOLVED to recommend Approval.

iii Land South of 10 & 12 West View, Great Stukeley —
16/01597/FUL — Erection of two dwellings.
Recommend Refusal
Vehicular Access is insufficient due to poor road construction,
width and road joining with Church Road; particularly to
accommodate an additional 4 vehicles.

Ramune Mimiene
Clerk and RFO to the Stukeleys Parish Council



STUKELEY KARATE CLuUy

EVERY SATURDAY MORNING

Develop: self<ddefence - Confidence - Self-esteem - Selfdiscipline-
Co-ordination - Inner sprit - Fitness - Flexihility - Strength.

We operate an open door policy to training, with no joining fee.
No bank debits, Just pay as you go.

Lessons held at Little Stukeley Village hall
Saturday mornings 10 AM to 11 AM-ages 7 - 70
Additional lessons available within 3 mile radius of Stukeley

For further information and book your first lesson contact:
Tel: 07901206369
Or 07530402674
Email senseikarate@yahoo.com

Further to Mr Redmore’s comments:

As a mobility scooter user who regularly uses the footpath mentioned by Mr Redmore in the
September issue of The Parish Magazine, | wholeheartedly agree with the comments he made.

It really is most unpleasant to encounter these piles of horse dung, which tend to lay around for
quite a long time.

The cold weather brings an additional problem - the dung solidifies and becomes like boulders,
which make my journey even more hazardous. | hit one accidentally on one occasion which
caused my scooter to swerve, worrying on such a narrow path, close to traffic.

So, come on riders, do what you need to, and clear up after your horse - or buy a manure
catcher!

Monica Gasson

A date for your Diary:

The Huntingdon Male Voice Choir will be performing in concert at St Bartholomew's Church,
Great Stukeley, on Saturday 12th November 2016 at 7.30 PM. Proceeds from this concert will go
towards Church funds and charities supported by the choir. Further details will appear shortly on
notices to be displayed around the community and also in next month's edition of the Stukeleys
Parish Magazine."

Phil Sheppard
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Great Stukeley Park & Football Pitch
By Louise Blencowe

| often go up to the Great Stukeley park for a break and whilst it is
relatively peaceful and a nice enough place to just relax and spend some
time alone and not just with the added privilege of a children’s play area |
feel that the park is rather a bit bland, you have two benches under
damson trees and you've also got this pagoda type shelter but the rest is
basically just all pitch area. | know that a lot of the space there is used for
sports and for just general recreation but | feel the rest of the field could
do with something more scenic, to look a little bit nicer, maybe something
like a flower bed or a pond or some other environmental accessory such
as beautiful fountain although that might be a bit over the top if you're
considering the cost! | also feel that there are not enough benches either,
there are many parts of the field that are unused and could be put

to something useful or environmentally friendly. | had an idea for a wildlife
reserve area as we seem to have a variety of different species, not just
talking birds but butterflies, insects, rabbits, pheasants even moles!

| also think that it would be good to have a smoker’s bin or a box instead
of stubbing it out on top of that one bin near the pagoda seats or on the
benches of the ground. | know a lot of people go there and have a
smoke and sometimes you can see cigarette ends all around, not very
pleasant but then again | think that if people want to smoke they should
dispose of it safely in a special cigarette bin or box whichever is best, but
just stubbing the thing out on top of a rubbish bin is disgusting as you can
never be too certain the fag is out or still smouldering, and making the bin
all dirty. And | have also even witnessed people throwing them in the bin
after finishing (Hello Fire Hazard!) | guess some people just don't think
and whilst it would be in some ways better off that it be a no smoking
park | can completely understand that the habit is relaxing and helps
people wind down, as long as they're not smoking in the vicinity of
children or adults or smoking weed (not that I've ever seen anybody
smoking grass!) Then at | don't believe any harm is being done, it's about
being responsible just like with everything else, picking up & putting the
litter in the bin, drinking within the recommended units, looking right and
left when you cross the road and that includes having a cigarette and
snuffing it out completely and disposing of it in the recommended place to
put it in.

I'd be really interested to hear what other people's opinions are on this.
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LITTLE STUKELEY VILLAGE HALL i

Beer Festival and Bingo

In the last few weeks we've had two events in the Hall, both in support of St Martin’s
Church in Little Stukeley. The first event was held on a beautiful summer day which saw
many villagers, family and friends enjoying a range of local beers accompanied by a live
Jazz band, nice! The day was a tremendous success and it was a pleasure to be outside
enjoying the weather and a tasty BBQ. The second event was a family Bingo evening
and was held early to allow children to participate; Sally Smith was given great support
from many of them (in some cases whether she liked it or not!) and she ensured everyone
enjoyed this fun evening. As always these events are supported by many people and we
are very grateful for your participation and upkeep of the church. Moreover, it's always a
pleasure to say thank you to those that help to make these events happen, including
Jocelyn Kerr, Camilla and Heath Payne, Sally Smith, Anne Owen, Sue Pond and Philippa
Larke, once again a big THANK YOU to you all (apologies if I've missed anyone).

Stukeleys 2015 Flower Show - Trophies

| would be grateful to all of last year's Flower Show Winners if they would return their
trophies to Keith Winter in 4 Sanders Close at their earliest convenience.

Hall Hire

If you wish to hire the Hall for your own events Philippa Larke (07711 786505 or
Plarke@hotmail.co.uk) would be pleased to hear from you and she'll talk you through the
arrangements. You can also find us on Facebook by searching for Little Stukeley Village
Hall and you can message Philippa from there too.

Daises Montessori Nursery School

Unfortunately we have had some damage occur to property belonging to the school. |
would like to remind everyone that the school fenced off area and equipment therein is
private and not a village asset. Please respect the property of the school both inside and
outside the hall and refrain from entering the fenced off yard.

9



Next Events

Our calendar of events is shown below, watch out for updates. I'd be delighted to hear
your ideas for any future events and | look forward to seeing you in the Hall. Don't forget
we run our Social Club Bar every Sunday 1PM — 2:30PM, it's a great way to meet your
neighbours and fellow villagers. For membership of the Social Club please speak to Keith
Winter (01480 450 656 keithwinter2@sky.com) who will be pleased to make the
necessary arrangements. As you can see we have agreed the dates for both the Burns
Supper and the Summer Ball, if you wish to assist in arranging these or any other event
then please do contact me and I'll put you in touch with the appropriate person. With
Autumn here (despite the lovely recent weather) we are planning the next events, you will
see a flyer for the Fireworks and Bonfire Night elsewhere in the magazine as a reminder,
we'll be holding that event on Terry Pinner’s field behind Sue Pond’s house as per last
year. | would also like to gauge interest for this year's New Year’s Eve party, | know it’s
still a few months away but I'd be grateful if you could let Sally Smith (01480 450356 or
sallysmith101@aol.com) know of your intent to participate.

2016

Saturday 15t October Harvest Supper — see Flyer for more details
Saturday 5t November Bonfire and Fireworks

Saturday 190 November Social Club Supper Night

Saturday 10t December Christmas Dinner

Saturday 31st Dec New Year's Eve Party

2017

Saturday 28t January Burns Supper

Saturday 20t May Summer Ball Diamond Jubilee Celebration

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you have any ideas for other events or if you would
like to get involved, you'd be very welcome and I'd be delighted to hear from you.

David Robinson
davidarobinson@clara.co.uk
07730312964
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St Martin’s Church Little Stukeley

Great Stukeley and Little Stukeley are teaming up for a
songs of praise service together at St Martins Church,
Little Stukeley on October 30th at 9am. Everyone is
welcome and we would be delighted to see you all and
please stay for refreshments afterwards.

Camilla Payne

St Bartholomews Church Great Stukeley
11




The Stukeley’s W.I. Monthly Meeting 14th September 2016

The President began the evening welcoming the members back after our August Holiday Month.
Apologies were received from fourteen members, seventeen being present.

Jerusalem was then sung.

Jan thanked Jan Tilden for the lovely display in the Curtis Bowl and also Jenny Thilo for the draw.
Refreshments for the evening were ably carried out by Jennifer Liddel, Nancy Oldfield and Betty
Aveling. These ladies stepped in at the last minute.

Members were reminded that the Roll Call for the evening was “Who would you like a
conversation with” past or present?

The Minutes of the last meeting were then read out and duly signed as correct.
A date was arranged for the ladies to help finish off the Village Hall boarders.

We had a report on our summer outing, which was followed by discussions and ideas for our
centenary celebrations.

The Autumn Group Meeting arrangements were given out.

There was a great deal of correspondence because of the holiday month and this information
was put up on the ‘News Line’.

Jan reminded members that we were fast approaching the November general Meeting and that
we would need a new Secretary and Treasurer.

The evening was devoted to a Knit and Natter, Members bought along projects to do. Also there
was a choice of wools, needles and crochet hooks if they had forgotten theirs.

The lucky draw winner was Sue Clark

Our competition for ‘Something you have made yourself 15t Nancy Oldfield with a lovely hand
embroidered broach. 2" Jude Wood, with a very impressive bag. Joint 3 Nita Charter, with a
lovely stitched picture of poppy’s, and Jan Sly with a knitted scarecrow.

A quiz called ‘Chocoholics’ caused some laughter as most members love chocolates.
Roll call was then done.

Jan then asked for help at the next coffee morning and reminded everyone all would be most
welcome.

Our next monthly meeting will on Wednesday 12t October 2016. Where our speaker would be Mr
D Chiswell speaking on William Morris and the arts and crafts movement.

The competition will be a Broach.
Roll Call ; Your favourite William ?

Jan Sly will be responsible for the Curtis Bowl, and the Draw prize. The refreshments will be
provided by Judith Wood and Ann Render.

The meeting closed at9.45 pm All were wished a safe journey home.
12



THURSFORD’S CHRISTMAS SPECTACULAR 2016
Sunday 20th November 2016

In October cast members arrive at THURSFORD beginning a hectic month of rehearsals. Lighting
and sound desks are programmed and costumes fitted which are all part of THURSFORD'S
preparation for 2016’s exciting show. The transformation of the main hall from a museum with 300
seats for summer concerts into a 1,471 seat theatre takes a team of 23 people to move the Steam
Engines, Organs and Fairground Attractions and to put up decorations, lights and sound
equipment.

The arrival of the performers gives a great boost to the local economy, particularly in Fakenham
and Holt-where they stay in local accommodation and use shops, the cinema and go bowling.
With their arrival in October and staying through to the last performance on 23rd December the
performers will do much of their Christmas shopping in the area. The family video, shown during
the show, is shot in October and it is no longer strange to the THURSFORD performers to
decorate Christmas Trees or cook a Christmas Dinner in October!

Payment for party groups is received in October which means that the office staff deal with non-
stop telephone calls from customers looking for late bookings. We are the lucky ones as | start
very early organizing this trip by requesting tickets on the first working day in January. | have
already paid in full and received all my fifty-seven (57) tickets for this year's show.
PLEASE NOTE that your tickets for this year's CHRISTMAS SPECTACULAR will be given to you
ON THE DAY of the Show-Sunday 20th November 2016- for all those booked in.

Please plan your arrival at the Great Stukeley Village Hall by 9.45am as our coach will be
departing PROMPTLY at 10.00am. Your ticket price, including the coach journey to Norfolk and
return and a tip for our driver is £ 53.50 per person.

Mary Alleyne-James
Trip Organizer
Tel 01480 433 954

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS & SIGHTS, CARVERY CLUB
LUNCH and LONDON CHRISTMAS SHOPPING
6th December 2016
This day trip to LONDON promises to be the most enjoyable CHRISTMAS trip with lots of
FESTIVE CHEER and a delicious Carvery Club lunch at the Strand Palace Hotel in the heart of
the West End’s theartreland.

We will meet at the Great Stukeley Village Hall at 08.15am for our PROMPT 8.30am departure.
We plan to arrive at the WESTFIELD MALL for our CHRISTMAS SHOPPING around 10.30am-
depending on traffic. Here you will have time to browse the shops, relax at a Coffee Shop or just
wander around soaking up the Christmas atmosphere. We will meet up at 12.30pm PROMPT at
the same point as our drop-off to catch our coach to journey into the West End to meet our
favourite Blue Badge Holder Guide, Jeanie Carmichael, just before lunch.

The Strand Palace Hotel offers a delicious two-course feast-which IS INCLUDED-in the price of
the trip. There will be a selection of three (3) desserts so please advise me of your choice at least
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fourteen (14) days BEFORE the trip. NOTE that DRINKS ARE NOT INCLUDED. The CARVERY
CLUB restaurant features a modern British menu with seasonal products sourced from award-
winning artisans and farms within a 30-mile radius of the hotel. There is no rationing here so you
may have as much as you like-and return for more!

At 3.30pm we depart on our coach for our SIGHTS & LIGHTS Christmas Tour. Few world cities
are as beautiful as London at night. On this tour we will be able to view all the major sights in the
City and West End...plus some of London’s secret treasures and new buildings. We finish our day
at the South Bank's CHRISTMAS MARKET where you can do some last minute shopping for
Stocking Fillers, have some refreshments and make a comfort stop before leaving for home. The
cost of this very special Christmas visit to the Capitol is just £45.50 per person-an incredible
Christmas gift for you and yours.

Mary Alleyne-James

Organizer
Tel 01480 433 954

THIS COUNTRY CALLED ENGLAND: includes a
THAMES CRUISE from WINDSOR to RUNNYMEDE
Thursday 18th May 2017

We will meet at 08.15am sharp at the Great Stukeley Village Hall to depart PROMPTLY at
08.30am for this very special trip.

We will be met by our Blue Badge Holder Guide en route to our first stop, THE ROSE THEATRE,
in Kingston-upon Thames. Situated on Kingston High Street the ROSE THEATRE, opened in
2008, seats 899 around a wide, shallow thrust, stage. The theatre’s layout is based on the ROSE
THEATRE in London, but unlike the original it makes the Elizabethan design more comfortable
with the addition of a roof and modern seats rather like the SWAN THEATRE in Stratford-upon-
Avon. We will take our tea/coffee and biscuits, included in the price of the trip, in the theatre’s
Café.

At 11.15am we will begin our guided walking tour of Kingston-upon-Thames where the Saxon
Kings of the newly united country of England were crowned.

Following our coach journey along the Thames to Windsor, where you will have time to walk
around and buy or eat your own packed lunch, we will depart in the early afternoon for a
wonderful TWO HOUR CRUISE downstream from Windsor to Runnymede.

If you would like to join us please let me know as soon as possible, as this terrific trip into
England’s history, costing £47.50 per person, is filling up fast.

Mary Alleyne-James
Tour Organizer
Tel 01480 433 954
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THE BRICK LANE MUSIC HALL: Vincent’'s BEST OF BRITISH
Tuesday 4th October 2016

“BRITAIN’S FRIENDLIEST VENUE”

Today we are visiting the NUMBER ONE rated London attraction by Tripadvisor on Tuesday 4th
October 2016 with a show start time of 2.00pm.

Please note that parking is NOT ALLOWED at the Great Stukeley Village Hall.
Our day’s programme:

10.45 am Please plan your arrival at the Great Stukeley Village Hall
11.00am PROMPT departure by Kiddles Coach from the Great
Stukeley Village Hall
1.00pm Estimated time of arrival at the BRICK LANE MUSIC HALL
1.15pm Admission to BRICK LANE, North Woolwich Road. You will be advised of your table
number on the day. Before the show begins raffle tickets will be sold.
2.00pm The fun starts on stage with Vincent and his friends.
3.00pm During the intermission a delicious ENGLISH HIGH TEA will be served with homemade
sandwiches, pastries, cakes & scones.NO ONE will be going home HUNGRY!
5.00pm The show concludes and we board our coach.
7.15pm Scheduled arrival at the Great Stukeley Village Hall - depending on traffic.

THE BRICK LANE MUSIC HALL has a licensed bar,
ALL DRINKS TO BE SETTLED PERSONALLY ON THE DAY.

Vincent Hayes opened THE BRICK LANE MUSIC HALL in 1992 in the former Truman’s Brewery
building in Brick Lane-from whence the show takes its name. THE MUSIC HALL finally settled in
Silvertown by the Royal Docks, next to City Airport.

Wishing you a truly wonderful day at THE BRICK LANE MUSIC HALL.! greatly appreciate your
support. If you have any questions, feel free to contact me.

Mary Alleyne-James
Trip Organizer
Tel 01480 433 954
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Community
Coffee Morning

Wednesday 26" Oct 2016

10.30 - 12.00
At Great Stukeley Village Hall

(last one in 2016 is 30 November)

The Stukeleys WI are holding a
community coffee morning every last
Wednesday of the month to raise
money for Young Carers Huntingdon
and The Stukeleys WI.

Do come and join us. Children are
welcome - we have a kids’ corner to

keep them amused.
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GREAT STUKELEY VILLAGE HALL
COMMITTEE INVITES YOU TO &

NICHT

On Saturday 3™ December 2016
At Great Stukeley Village Hall
8.00-11.30pm

Try your hand at the Blackjack, Texas
Hold’em Poker or Roulette tables. Price
includes casino chips and buffet. There will
be a raffle but no bar, so bring your own
drinks.

Tickets priced £20 are available from Carol
Buttercase 458089, Jan Sly 450197 or Sarah Toyn
07961 358067

Dress code smart
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COMMITTEE INVITES YOU TO JOIN US FOR &

&w*-— "'__"f:{. B

/'*- S

AND HOG ROAST

On Saturday 15 October at 7 for 7.30pm
At Great Stukeley Village Hall

Live band and meal included for £15

Tickets are available from Carol Buttercase
01480 458089 or Helen & David Silsby 01480
459543 or Jan Sly 01480 450197

There will be a raffle but no licensed bar so bring
your own drinks. All proceeds to the Village Hall.
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Addenbrooke’s Abroad — The Good Samaritan

In the parable of the Good Samaritan (Luke 10:30-37) we are told to ‘love our neighbour as yourself’ as we
learnt about the meaning of helping someone who is a stranger.

As our thoughts turn to Harvest Festival celebrations and we are reminded of all the good things God has
given us and how fortunate we are. The parable of the Good Samaritan springs to mind of how fortunate we
are and how simple acts can have a huge impact on strangers less fortunate.

Addenbrooke’s Abroad, based at Addenbrooke’s Hospital, Cambridge is a volunteer programme in which
clinical staff volunteer their own time to provide specialist training and support to long term healthcare projects
around the world.

One of these projects is providing lifesaving training and education in El Salvador to help reduce maternal
and neonatal mortality rates.

Currently in EI Salvador maternal and neonatal mortality is FIVE times higher than here in the UK.

Everyday mothers and babies in El Salvador die as a result of complications during and following childbirth.
Most of these complications are either preventable or treatable and all these mothers need is access to
specialist doctors and healthcare workers. It is this lack of specialist training which is one of the key reasons
why so many women and their babies die or babies are left without a mother.

Such specialist care is often out of reach from the world’'s poorest women. Globally around 2.7 million new
born babies die every year. In many rural areas of El Salvador there are only 4 doctors for every 100,000
residents.

Dr Sue Broster, Consultant Lead for the Acute Neonatal Transfer Service (ANTS), Addenbrooke’s Hospital
and Addenbrooke’s Abroad volunteer explains the situation

“The medical staff are left to learn literally by trial and error, it is a tragic fact that nurses have been known
to leave babies that they know are not breathing because they feel powerless to intervene due to a lack of
specialist training. Imagine how it feels to go home at the end of your shift knowing that babies have died
because you have not been able to give the appropriate care.”

Addenbrooke’s Abroad is helping to change this frightening statistic by recruiting a multidisciplinary team of
volunteers who work with the local hospitals to deliver an annual congress in El Salvador. The annual
congress provides specialised practical training in how to manage and treat obstetric and neonatal
emergencies to healthcare staff from across El Salvador.

As we start celebrating Harvest Festival, please remember the parable of the Good Samaritan and help
Addenbrooke’s Abroad volunteers make a difference today, tomorrow and forever by making a donation to
help a stranger.

How your money can help make a difference:

£20 towards the cost of travel insurance for one volunteer

£30 towards the cost of accommodation for one volunteer

£50 towards the cost of a return flight to El Salvador for one volunteer

All conference and workshop costs are covered in country by the Ministry of Health and corporate
sponsorship within EI Salvador.

For further information or to make a donation to Addenbrooke’s Abroad please contact Nicky Newton,
Addenbrooke’s Charitable Trust. Tel 01223 217757 or email nicky.newton@act4addenbrookes.org.uk
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Being in Contact
By Philip Hobson

As an, " elderly person ",

I'm looking for something certain,

Life, or death, who knows, how, what or cares,
Which way the wind blows,

See if | mind how to prepare, no one knows,

If death is nearer that means maybe, an adored one closer,
I'd go for that and gladly accept it,

Our Saviour' s preaching if t'will assure it,

Then if that's the answer, that's for me,

But if no one knows, and it's obscure,

then I, brave heart, like all humanity,

suffer a world of heartfelt, heartache, and enormity.

L N

Little Stukeley Village Hall N
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i

Fireworks and Bonfire Night

Saturday 5" November 2016 at 1900

Tickets Adult: £6 Child £3
Includes food

From Mrs Sally Smith Tel: 01480 450
356

or email: sallysmith101@aol.com
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St Bartholomews Harvest Lunch

Sunday 16th October 12noon for 12.30pm
Gt Stukeley Village Hall

Tickets £10  Children £7
Raffle

Please ring Nancie Raby on 453269

Yoga with Jane
Hatha Yoga for mixed ability

Thursday evenings 7.15-8 45 pm
Little Stukeley Village Hall

Tuesday evenings 7.30-9.00 pm

Brampton Primary School HarVQSt Supper
Ongoing courses — book today!
£35 for a block of 5 sessions Satu rday 15th October
7 for 7.30 pm
S 3 f\ _p
Relax, Stretch, Strengthen at Lt StUkeIey Vlllage Hall
Bar and Raffle

Become flexible and mindful

Contact Jane on 07958 757076 for Tickets £10
details and to book from

jJane clark@virgin.net
www.yogawithjane co.uk Jocelyn Kerr Tel 453213

MAN WITH VAN Huntingdon based.

House/Garage Clearance.

Student relocation.

Delivery and collections, from single to bulky items.
Friendly and reliable service. Driver helps load/unoad.

For Quotes please email the Postcode to Postcode and
details of work.

Email:_Huntingdonvan@outlook.com
Tel: Pete Tel: 07497 701 180
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GREAT STUKELEY VILLAGE HALL - REGULAR ACTIVITIES

Time ‘ Activity ‘ Organiser
Mondays
7-10pm Bridge Joan Gray 455773
Great Stukeley Table Tennis Club
5-7pm Junior Table Tennis Coach Alex
7-10pm Senior Table Tennis 07961 192844
Tuesdays
9.30-10.20am | Pilates Zara Walters
(term time only) 07917 755512
Wednesdays
10.30-12.00 Community Coffee Morning Jan Sly 450197
last Wed
2-4pm The Craft Club Joan Gray 455773
4" Wed
7.30-10pm The Stukeleys Women’s Institute | Jan Sly 450197
2" Wed
Thursdays
10-12 Badminton (private booking)
Great Stukeley Table Tennis Club
5-7pm Junior Table Tennis Coach Alex
7-10pm Senior Table Tennis 07961 192844
Fridays
2-4pm Bridge U3A
Saturdays
Jazzercise
9.15 Dance Mixx Dana Rowe
10.15 Strength 45 07760 824609
1-5pm Great Stukeley Table Tennis Club
All ages Coach Alex
07961 192844

To book GSVH please call Hilma on 454058
(please leave a message and she will return your call)
The activities in bold welcome new members
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LIVE IRISH MUSIC
Saturday 8™ October

SUNDAYS ; ROASTS from £8.25
EVERY EVENING ; Rump steak

with your choice of Starter or Dessert
phone 01480 456927, or email : enquiries@stukeleys.co.ok
website : http://www.stukeleys.co.uk

@ur Restaurant / JFunction Room
We cater for : Weddings, Funerals, Birthday Parties, Other Special Occasions, and
Local Business Requirements.
We can accommodate requirements, from full sit down 4 course meals,
to hot or cold buffets.

OPEN CHRISTMAS DAY
FOR CHRISTMAS DINNERS, MENU'S OUT THIS Q

Complete your details and present this voucher
(USE FOR MAIN MEALS ONLY)



THE THREE HORSESHOES
Victoria Friendly family pub with great atmosphere Averil
Licensee plus private party bookings available. Manager
Opening Times
Monday 3.30pm until 11pm
Tuesday to Saturday 12 noon until 11pm
Sunday 12 noon until 10.30pm

Every month a live band or disco/karaoke 7pm fill late
Keep an eye on the board outside the pub for more details

Victoria 07730579725 - Averil 07804775746
missv_lover@yahoo.co.uk  also available on facebook

* H

*** Our Pool Team needs more players ***
If you play Pool contact Victoria by phone or drop into the pub.

- Esme’s Sewing Sewvices
et —

Just email or call for a quote
Repairs, alterations, zips, wedding dresses, curtains,

07910 569345 jackets, trousers and more
esmesewing@yahoo.co.uk

A.DYOS LTD

Multi Trade Handyman Services
Family Run Business Established Over 25 Years

All Building Trades Covered
Carpentry, Plumbing, Plastering, Decorating etc.

No Job Too Small, Free Estimates & Advice
Tel: 01480 450107 / Fax
Mob: 07958 493555 / 07985 634569

Email: dyos3@hotmail.com
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Need glasses?

Buy direct save up to 75%

(Complete prescription specs)
Single vision from just £9* ~Bifocals
from £39* ~Varifocal from £59*
Prescription sunglasses from £49*

High/complex prescription specialist
Premium frames & lenses save ££
Reglaze your own specs* save ££
Specs for all sports & trades

FREE NHS specs*

Large selection of specs frames
Specs repairs & emergency supply*
Excellent customer service, fully
guaranteed specs at internet prices

*T & C s apply, for customers aged 16 and over.

.\“DL’{'L E'('t{f‘ M, E‘;{’(’J £ ]

Step
by

Step

Supplier to Eye Clinic & High
Street Opticians since 1987

ALL EYES Specs Makers
20 Norman Way Ind. Park
Over, Cambridge CB24 5QE
Mon - Fri (9am - 5pm)

Tel: 01 954 231 545

Mobile: 07824 706969
(Please ring for an appointment)

www.all-eyes.co.uk

..we’ll lead the way...

Ballroom & Latin American Dance Classes

Adults :

Monday evenings : Bluntisham Village Hall

Thursday evenings : Alconbury Memorial Hall

Friday evenings : Houghton & Wyton Memorial Hall

dedkededei e

Children : Sunday afternoons : Houghton & Wyton Memorial Hall

For further information please
email enquiries@stepbystepballroom.co.uk
or telephone 07876 130037
www.stepbystepballroom.co.uk
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DAH CARPENTRY & JOINERY LTD

21 Lake Way, Stukeley Meadows, Huntingdon, Cambs PE29 6SU
VAT Registration No. 759 6333 89 Company No. 07710900

Small works
Fitted kitchens
Loft conversions
Windows & Doors
General property repairs

Call today for a free quotation.
Tel: 01480 432275 Mob: 07788 428580 Fax: 01480 451566

l"r_ﬂ'

ThE UK!S H 0. 1 ':‘ﬂ‘ » GreanThumb has a varisty of treaitment
T T : programmes to suit your pocket that
‘Lawn Gare Gnmpany include our traditional ‘pay-as-you-go’
" ' service and our new, pay manthly,
= Direct Debit programmes, where you
. Searification can save up to 23% annually,

- -Aeration: s Our treatments start from £§ per month,
- Lawn Ferlilising |« that's cheaper than D-1-Y and without
é «Weed Control the hassle!

= Moss Control Call your local branch today for a FREE

- -Water EGI‘IF:EWEI'- iawn analysis and no obligation quote.
« Pest and Disease

Mansgement | 0800 0111 222 ()

Find us online at: www.greenthumb.oo,uk




TRANSFORM
YOUR CURRENT

HIL A

Replacement: SATISFACTION
1 BUIbS Better Than New Fantastic Service GUARANTEE

RLUIEEY  Absolutely Thilled

"Definitely Use You Again™ “"You Certainly Live Up To Your Name™ "Cleaner Than When First Bonght”
Just a few of the wonderful comments that our clients have said recently.

Our OvenGleamer will come into your home and professionally degrease and remove any burnt on carbonised
food from your Oven, Cooker, AGA or Range. Would you like an "as new-looking™ cooker again?

Ovencieamers Call us NOW 01223 750909

HGC SERVICES

Help if vou have Central Heating Problems
Electrical Installation & Fault Finding

Fully Gas Safe Registered & Corgi Electrical Registered

Domestic and Commercial

For Friendly Advice on Heating, Gas and Electrical Problems

Call Nino on:

01480 412483 or 07786 437126
Or Email augustingaetano@talktalk.net
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THE CHURCH OF
JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER DAY SAINTS.
ERMINE STREET, GREAT STUKELEY,
NEXT TO THE VILLAGE HALL.

Bishop Matthew Wade

Sunday Services

10.00am to 11.15am Sacrament Meeting
11.15am to 12 noon Sunday School Classes for 12 years old and over.

11.15am to 1pm Primary For under 12 year olds, and Nursery for 18
month old to 3 years old.

12 Noon to 1pm Relief Society Meeting for Sisters 18 years and
over(\WWomen)

12 Noon to 1pm Priesthood Meeting for Brothers 18 years and over(Men)

12 Noon to 1pm Young Men and Young Women Classes for 12 to 18
year olds.

All are welcome to come and join us.

Weekday Meetings

Every Tuesday:
Youth Meetings for 12 to 18 year olds from 7.30pm to 8.30pm

First Wednesday of each month:
Sisters Meeting from 7.30pm to 9pm
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An International English Speaking Baptist Church for Everybody
Love God: Love People: Care for the World

For God so loved the world that He gave His only Son. John 3:16

Why not come and join us? A warm welcome always awaits you. All of our meetings are
open to you.
Every Sunday 9.45 am All Age Bible Study
11.00 am Worship Service (Lord’s Table on 4t Sunday
each month)
3.00 pm Afternoon Worship at Great Gidding Baptist

Church

Every Wednesday 7.00 pm Prayer Meeting

Saturday October ‘16 9.00 am Men’s Breakfast All men welcome, come and
bring a friend

Friday 28" October 6.00 pm Family Fun Evening. All Welcome

If there is any way in which we can help or any questions you need to ask please call
Pastor Pete and Penny Bourne on 01480 432207 or 07887707940 / 07908093224 or
email us at bourneagain38jer333di@gmail.com or pennyanne.bourne@gmail.com or
phone David Stokes on 01480 891023 and we will do our very best to help. If you need
help with transport to any of the meetings just call Pastor Pete or Penny as above.

October has arrived the season of leaves turning to red and gold. Soon the trees will look bare,
and the nights will be dark. It's a good time to stop and look at our cars. Are our lights all working,
do we have de-icer? Are our tyres good, not forgetting the windscreen wipers? Well, that's sorted
the car! The older ones, like Penny and | will get the flu Jab to protect us. We need to get our
winter coats out ready to face the cold. Just as we try to protect ourselves so we need to be
aware of those around us. | hope we all will keep our eyes open for others that may be alone or
less able to get about. Can we help them? Is there some small thing that would make them a little
more comfortable?

This is just being a good neighbour, but also we are encouraged in the Bible to show brotherly
love to one another. There are many references to this thinking. | would like to share this one with
you. The Apostle Paul writing to the Ephesians says in chapter 4 verse 32, ‘We should be kind to
one another, tenderhearted, forgiving one another, even as God has forgiven you for Christ's
sake.” My prayer is that we all can follow what Paul has said. Please if you know of any one that
needs a little help and you think that we can be the ones to give it just ring me on 01480 432207
God bless all

Pastor Pete
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CHURCH SERVICES

ST BARTHOLOMEW'S ST MARTIN'S

October GREAT STUKELEY LITTLE STUKELEY
2nd 9.00 am Holy Communion No Service
9th 8.00 am Holy Communion No Service

9.00 am Family Service

16th 9.00 am Holy Communion  8.00am CANCELLED
6.00 pm Harvest Supper
12 noon Harvest Lunch Great Stukeley Village Hall

23rd 9.00 am Morning Prayer 9.00am Holy Communion
30th 9.00am  Songs of Praise Joint Service at St Martins
November

6th 9.00 am Holy Communion No Service

WHO's WHO IN THE CHURCHES

Churchwardens Harry Raby Sue Pond
Brookfield Farm Church Way
Great Stukeley Little Stukeley

Camilla Payne
Old Rectory, Church Way

Little Stukeley
Secretary Alan McGoff Camilla Payne
of the Parochial 4 Seathwaite Old Rectory, Church Way
Church Council Stukeley Meadows Little Stukeley
Huntingdon
Vice Chairman Jocelyn Kerr
of the Parochial 2 Mill Close
Church Council Little Stukeley
Tel: (01480) 453213
Rector Revd Andrew Milton
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Independent Financial Advice

01480 451 412 www.huntsifa.co.uk

Is this how you feel
when faced with a
financial decision?

. One which you do
not really have the
skill or knowledge to

decide upon?

_i ; Don’t leave one of the most important
- EN i decisions of your life to luck;
We specialise in helping people e mﬁ'g;mm
aged 60 plus make the right "Dom down the Pub’ or
decision in the following areas; “Beryl-Ann in the Hairdressers’!
Equity Release We have ‘21 years experience
Impaired Annuities ANG-L000 8 8 natiafied clients
Pension Transfers Ring us on
» Long Term Care 01480 451 412
for a free interview
to discuss your needs.

‘v‘- iy »
positivesolutions

: | L ) 'EI = - -
altogeinel Ind|V|dUUI
3 Royal Oak Passage High Street Huntingdon Cambs PE29 3EA 01480 451 412
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Crteapathy | Physiotherapy | Acupuncture | Chiropody | Filates | Alexander Technique

!"
CEMTRE FOR

COMPLEMENTARY
HEALTH

Enhance Your Well Belng With Our Matural Health Tre akments

' ith o

with E : ] S ;
E Cantact us fo wice and infomation

nt natural heatth and X
on our wide Ange of reatments

complementans therapies

call: 071480 455221

strea ment for:
rnail: i

rtreFor Comnp Healtbo.com
vizit: C :

G Cambridge Road, Godmanchester PE2S 2 Bl

we Other musculoskeletd problems t BUFA=rs PPF Aeglsiersd Prodders

*“f anal Prin-l-er www.easiprint.biz

01480 718270
FREE DELIVERY

easiprint

LS lhwl $0 mueh more... 23 Levellers Lane Ind Est, Eynesbury, St Neots, Cambs, PE19 2JL

@W\"m{&f Shortly to change name to:

- mm Alconbury & Weald Decorating Services g
< OF SAWTRY = A Local Qualified Decorator

?;Pwyw”\fﬁ? Reasonable Rates - Reliable
Insurance Work undertaken - Internal & External Decorating
Painting - Wallpapering - Coving - Property Maintenance - Roof
Maintenance - Gutters also cleaned, repaired or replaced
Local References on request
u Give Rob a call on 07971 337581 or 01480 891961 W
Or email: r.bates01(@btinternet.com
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